KANSAS STATE COLLEGE OF AGRICULTURE AND APPLIED SCIENCE

DIVISION OF EXTENSION
DEPARTMENT OF BOYS' AND GIRLS' CLUB WORK
MANHATTAN, KANSAS



May 3, 1944

Mr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

On March 25, you sent to Miss Mary Elsie Border, of our department, a letter concerning your proposed recreation training institute. The letter and a proof copy of the publicity which you sent along, stated that the institute would be held if an advance enrollment of 75 members was secured by April 10.

I am wondering if the necessary advance enrollment has been secured and if the institute is to be held? I might suggest that copies of the publicity material be sent to the following people:

Preston Hale, County Agricultural Agent
C. L. King, County Club Agent
Mrs. Mary Ziegler, County Home Demonstration Agent
Federal Building
Topeka, Kansas

Mr. Deal Six, County Agricultural Agent
Miss Dorothea Schroeder, County Home Demonstration Agent
Lawrence, Kansas

Mr. Harvey Goertz, County Agricultural Agent Miss Alma Becker, County Home Demonstration Agent Paola, Kansas

Mr. Roland Elling, County Agricultural Agent
Miss Anne Washington, County Home Demonstration Agent
Ottawa, Kansas

Mr. Harry Duckers, County Club Agent Courthouse Kansas City, Kansas

One or two of us from this office will try to attend this institute, if it is held.

Very truly yours,

Roger E. Regnier
Assistant State Club Leader